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January 5, 2012
Blackstone Planning Board

15 St. Paul St.

Blackstone, MA 01504

Main Meeting Room
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman Paul Marvelle, Members, Joe Belrose, Kevin Kerttula, Gerry Rivet, Kirk VanDyke and alternate member Donald Westberg.
ALSO PRESENT:  
Amy Sutherland, Recording Secretary



Gino Carlucci, Consultant


The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.

BOARD BUSINESS:
Information Seeking:

Lakeshore Drive

Member Rivet did not take part in the discussion involving Lakeshore Drive.
A group of residents from Lakeshore Drive were present to discuss the building

permit which was issued to Roland Michaud.

The Chairman informed the residents that they need to speak with Conservation

since this falls within their jurisdiction.

The residents present to speak relative to the issue on Lakeshore Drive were:

Ms. Kaleta, 15 Shore Drive
Mr. Parenteau, 36 Valley Street 

Mr. Kay, Lakeshore Drive.
Ms. Dandeneau, 39 Valley Street

The Chairman recommended that the residents put everything in writing.  He

further explained that there is a procedure which an applicant must follow.  The

procedure can be provided through the Building Department.  This does not fall

under the Planning Boards jurisdiction.
The residents communicated that this was not done right the first time.  They were

also wondering why he is able to do this now when he was not allowed to do this

years ago.  The residents also wanted to know why the foundation was put in

without prior notification to the abutters.  
The Chairman did inform the residents that if there are any issues with Zoning,

the applicant will have to go to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  

The Chairman did inform the residents that he did get a copy of the permit which

was issued for only the foundation of the house.

The Board noted that there is no other information which can be provided.  It was 

again suggested that the issues of the residents be put in written form.

Rolling Brook:
The Chairman informed the members that he has been in contact with legal

counsel relative to the items which still need to be addressed by Rolling Brook.

The Board received a memo dated January 5, 2012 from the Department of

Public Works. (See Attached)  
This memorandum was in relation to the site inspection of Rolling

Brook Estates Subdivision which was completed on November 30, 2011. 

There are still items which have not been completed per the memo.
The remaining items include:

1. The brush that has been grown in the detention basin should be cut.

2. A copy of the Stormwater operation and maintenance plan should be given to the homeowners.
3. Secure the surety for the next meeting.
4. Additional topsoil should be placed along the sidewalk.

5. The slope between drain manhole in the open space between lots 3 & 4 should be no greater than 3:1.

6. The as-built plans should be suitable for recording in the Worcester Register of Deeds. 
The packet also contained a copy of the Certificate of Completion which will need to be filled out by the Planning Board.

The Board did discuss that there is a discrepancies with the plans and this needs to be corrected.  

The DPW Director indicted that the plans currently are not adequate and cannot be recorded.  The final layout plans will need to be prepared and this will need a formal signature block and the bounds will need to be added.

The Board recommended that Town Counsel draft a letter to Rolling Brook indicating that the items #3 and #5 from the memo from DPW be included along with adding language relative to securing surety money for the remaining work.  This surety needs to be supplied prior to the time of release.  The Board would also like to get clarity on the open space along with having the developer provide a stormwater operation and maintenance plan.
Consultant Carlucci informed the Board that the applicant is still subject to the old rules and regulations when the original application was filed.

Announcements:

The Board has been informed that there continues to be run-off issues at the Onyx site.  The Board would like to invite the developers to their meeting on February 2, 2012 to address the run-off issues and provide to the Board how this will be rectified.  

Bills:
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kirk VanDyke, the

Board voted unanimously to pay the bill for The Call in the amount of

$197.31.
Minutes:

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kerttula, the Planning Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes from December 1, 2011 with the noted revisions.
Secretary Bill:
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kerttula, the Planning Board voted unanimously to sign the secretary bill for December 2011.
Warrant Articles:
The Board is in receipt of a memo from Gino Carlucci dated January 3, 2012 regarding the warrant articles.

 (See Attached)
The Planning Board discussed three potential zoning articles for consideration at the 2012 Town Meeting.  `
These articles will include establishing a special permit process for large-scale ground mounted solar photovoltaic facilities.

1.  Solar Bylaw:
The Board is in receipt of a document entitled solar photovoltaic mixed use zoning bylaws.  This will be discussed at the next meeting. 
2. Mixed Use:
Consultant Carlucci will be creating a summary of articles which will be submitted to the Town Administrator.

There was discussion about working on an article to attract industry.  Consultant Carlucci told the Board that he was contacted by the Town Administrator to work with the Industrial Committee.  

Member VanDyke notes that the Board needs to be cautious about what type of industry should be encouraged.  

There might be a need to change the type of use for industry and how to limit.

Adjourn:  
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kerttula, the Planning Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 10:00 pm.
Future Meetings:

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 2, 2012.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Sutherland

Meeting Recording Secretary 
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